
BULLETIN 
November 2018 

CANYON LAKE GOLF CLUB  

Jack & Jill Tournament 
Sunday November 11th     $35  per person 

9:00 am shotgun followed 
by lunch and awards 

Fall Member-Member, 17th year 
Saturday & Sunday 
November 17th & 18th 

$50 per person 

CL Men’s Golf Cub 

8:00 am Shotgun  
Limited entries!   1st signed up, 1st served. 

CL Women’s Golf Club 
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 by 
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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          
   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           
    Rules     rgbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 

 Welcome back to the golf course after its three week 
closure for overseeding.  Now it’s up to us and Mother 
Nature to help it get ready for winter and spring golf.  
We can do our part by observing “Cart Path Only” use 
until it is removed.  During the closure, if you played 
other courses in the area you should appreciate the 
year round condition of our course and the value we  
receive as annual members. 
 
On November 10, the annual Veteran’s Day celebration 
will take place in the Town Center.  This event is  
sponsored in part by the Men’s Golf Club through funds 
raised in the 50/50 drawing each Wednesday.  This year 
we contributed $900.  It’s a great Red, White and Blue 
event to attend and pay tribute to those that have and 
are currently serving in the military of our country. 
 
On November 17/18 we will hold our fall Member/
Member tournament.  This tournament reaps the  
benefits of our Stag Day tournament with an outstanding 
tee prize, hosted breakfast on Saturday and lunch  
following the tournament on Sunday.  The tournament is 
limited to the first 100 golfers (50 teams) that sign up.  
You can pick your foursome for the first day and  
pairings will be set by where you are in the tournament 
for Sunday. 
 
Several significant golf rule changes will take effect in 
2019 from the USGA.  A rules seminar will be held on 
Tuesday, December 11 at 4:30 p.m. in the Magnolia 
Room.  Show up and learn about the new 2019 rules.  
Refreshments will be served. 
 
Mark your calendars now for our Christmas tournament 
on Saturday, December 15.  We will be returning to an 
evening banquet with spouse/guest, following the  
morning “shotgun” tournament.  The evening will include 
the installation of the 2019 Men’s Golf Club President 
and Board, tournament winners for the day and  
presentation of the “golfer of the Year” award and other 
recognitions.  Again, the evening banquet at the Country 
Club is an event to which you can include your spouse/
guest for an enjoyable holiday evening. 
 
As we enter the holiday season, I want to take this  
opportunity to thank all of you for your support of the 
Men’s Golf Club this past year and to wish each of you 
and your families a Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
Travis Montgomery, President. 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  
Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 
              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                   
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                        
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 
Hope everyone had a good time during the closing 
of the course for 3 weeks.  It will be cart path only, 
so with your cooperation I hope you will protect the 
new grass and not drive on it until you are told to.  
Also when you are playing, be sure to sand your 
divots. 
Our next tournament is our “Jack & Jill” Sunday, 
November 11, at 9:00am tee time. Let’s have a 
great turn out, find a partner and sign up in the pro 
shop. It’s a fun enjoyable tournament. 
I want to thank the Niner’s for a very successful 
Scholarship Tournament. They had 96 players and 
raised a lot of money for some Canyon Lake  
students.  Great Job! 
Our most improved golfer for September was KK 
Beecher.  Great job KK! It was a good month for 
her because also she celebrated her 50th Birthday. 
Our October Low Gross was Jeannette Williams 
with 92 and Low Net went to Lorrie Sjomeling with 
67. Well done ladies! 
The 2019 membership dues are now due.  The 
dues remain the same $82.00, so fill out the form 
that was sent to you and mail or give it to Norma 
Yarbrough along with your check made out to 
CLWGC. 
SB&R was played at Seven Hills on Sept. 27th, 
and our team won 72 points.  We have won 432 
points for the year. We will be playing at Glen Ivy 
on Oct.25th.  There is no play in November. But if 
you are playing at Paradise Knolls on December 
6th, you must send your check in November 1st- 8th 
to play.  It is our Christmas Play day; the game is 2 
Best Balls of the foursome. Teams will win money. 
Please plan on staying for the yearly awards.  Our 
2019 Canyon Lake Representative is Darlene  
Cortez for her second year, and serving on the 
Board, Linda Helmer will be Secretary, Ura Furry 
President for her second year and Joanna Spiller 
Parliamentarian for her 5th year. 
It is starting of a busy time of the year, so hope you 
start by enjoying Halloween, then the shopping, 
Thanksgiving, more shopping, then Christmas.  
Stay stress free, for “It’s The Wonderful Time of 
The Year” with friends and family. 

CLWGC President Ura Furry 



MENS DAYS 



LADIES DAYS 





 
 

The course closed on October 
8th but not before Sam Theodora 
shot two strokes better than his 
age. On Wednesday October 3rd 
Sam shot a smooth 77 right here 
in Canyon Lake with his playing 
partners looking on. Carlos Ra-
mirez, Norm Morrissette and Bill 
Levis had the pleasure of watch-
ing Sam in action. 
About a week later on Thursday 
October 11th Carlos Ramirez 
played Menifee Lakes and shot 
his age with a score of 78. Play-
ing alongside Carlos were Bob 
Clow, Jim Paulis and Jim Magill 
who all enjoyed being part of 
Carlos’s special day.  

2019 Rules Seminar 

 

The Men’s Golf Club will be hosting the second 
annual Rules Seminar on Tuesday, December 
11th  from 4:30 to 6:30 in the Magnolia Room. 
The USGA has made  sweeping changes in the 
Rules of Golf that will take effect on January 1st  
2019.  
 
Pat Kemball, our PGA Professional will be ex-
plaining the many rules changes and how they 
will affect your game. There is limited space 
available so sign up in the pro shop early to  
reserve your spot.  
 
It is every golfers responsibility to know the rules 
of the game so make plans to attend on  
December 11th and be informed. 

Shot My Age and Better 





Where a Dropped Ball Must Come to Rest 
Players will continue to drop a ball when taking relief, but the dropping procedure will be changed 
in several ways as detailed in Rule 14.3: 
• The ball will need only to be dropped in and come to rest in the relief area; and there will be 
no re-drop requirement if the dropped ball accidentally hits a person or object after hitting the 
ground but before coming to rest in the relief area. 
• If the dropped ball comes to rest outside the relief area, it will be dropped a second time; if it 
comes to rest outside the relief area after being dropped a second time it will be placed where it 
first touched the ground. 
• If the placed ball will not come to rest on that spot after two attempts, the player will then place 
the ball on the nearest spot (not nearer the hole) where it will come to rest. 
 

When to Replace a Ball That Moves on a Putting Green 
Rule 13.1d, will revise the procedure for when a ball on the putting green is moved by wind, water 
or other natural forces, so that it must sometimes be replaced and sometimes be played from its 
new spot: 
•   If the ball had been lifted and replaced on its original spot before it moved, the ball 
must always be replaced on its original spot, regardless of what caused it to move. 
The ball must be played from its new spot only if the ball had not been lifted and replaced before 
it moved. 
 

Touching Loose Impediments or Ground in a Penalty Area 
Under Rule 17: 
•   There will no longer be any special restrictions when a ball is in a “penalty area” (the expanded 
designation for the area that includes what are now called water hazards). 
A player will be allowed to touch or move loose impediments and touch the ground with hand or 
club (such as grounding the club right behind the ball) for any reason, subject only to the prohibi-
tion on improving conditions for the stroke (see new Rule 8.1a). 
 

Moving or Touching Loose Impediments or Touching Sand in a Bunker 
Under Rules 12.2a and 12.2b, the player will be allowed to touch or move loose impediments in a 
bunker and will be generally allowed to touch the sand with a hand or club; but a limited prohibi-
tion continues so that the player must not: 
•   Deliberately touch the sand in a bunker with a hand, club, rake or other object to test the con-
dition of the sand to learn information for the stroke, or Touch the sand in a bunker with a club 
in making a practice swing, in grounding the club right in front of or behind the ball, or in making 
the backswing for a stroke. 
 

Unplayable Ball in a Bunker 
The player will have an extra option allowing relief outside the bunker using the back-on-the-line 
procedure, but for a total of two penalty strokes (Rule 19.3b)  
 

Ball Accidentally Struck More Than Once During a Stroke 
Under Rule 10.1a, if the player’s club accidentally hits the ball more than once during a single 
stroke: There will be no penalty and the ball will be played as it lies. 

 
For More information on the 2019 Rules of Golf go to www.usgarules.com  

 

Watch for upcoming Rules Seminar on December 11th sponsored by the Men’s Golf Club 

2019 USGA Rules 
 
Here are just a few rules changes that are scheduled to take effect on January 1, 2019 







“After Lunch Bunch”   Your Friday game for 38 years 
 
By the time you are reading this we will be back on our home course. As usual it will be “cart paths 
only” for the first few weeks.  In deference to our older players your ALB Committee has decided to 
play 13 holes until this rule is abandoned and we are permitted to drive on the course.  One item of 
note: While playing at Menifee Lakes on October 11th one of our players hot his age, 78.  That would 
be Carlos Ramirez.  Way to go Carlos! 
 
September 21 – 28 Players – Four Man Tin Whsitle 
1 – Nick Valencia, Brian Helmer, Jim Paulis, & BD Tom D’Amato – 78 
2 – Clive Taylor, Tom D’Amato, Randy Bonner, & Oscar Rowland – 78 
3 – Joe Henderson, Joe Washle, Pete Mortensen, & BD Oscar Rowland – 75 
“Losers of the Week” – Jim Magill, Bill Levis, Bob Clow, & Norm Morrissette- 53 
“Skins” – Pete Mortensen ($6 & 12), Jim Musser (#7), Darrell Hartzell (#14), Norm Morrissette 
(#16), & Vern Kelch (#13). 
 
 
 
September 28 – Individual Tin Whistle – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                       “B” Flight 
1 – Walt Popper – 22                                    1 – Marv Tweedy – 22 
2 – Bob Stinson – 22                                    2 – Jim Paulis – 20 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. --  Hugh Wagoner – 13              “B” Flt. – Ed Doidge – 8 
“Skins” – Andy Quinn (2), Bob Tallaksen (2), Oscar Rowland (2), Bob Stinson (1), &  
               Clive Taylor (1). 
 
 
 
October 5 – Partners Best Ball – 28 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                “B” Flight 
1 – Tom D’Amato & Keller – 58                         1 – Leroy Madera & Jim Magill – 56 
2 – Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 58           2 – Jim Paulis & Ross Hanover – 59 
3 – Doug Ray & Darrell Hartzell – 62                3 – Nick Valencia & Bill Hallahan – 61 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Jim Musser & Tom Fuhrman – 68 
                                      “B” Flight – Mike Connor & Gary Ellis – 70 
“Skins” – Gary Ellis (#1 & 15),Oscar Rowland (#10), Darrell Hartzell (#3), Tom D’Amato (#4 & 5), 
Norm Morrissette (#6), Hugh Wagoner (#7), Bob Tice (#8), Bob Stinson (#15).  
 
 
 
October 11 – Menifee Lakes – Individual Tin Whistle – 17 Players 
“A” Flight                                               “B” Flight 
1 – Carlos Ramirez – 29                       1 – Jim Paulis – 20 
2 – Oscar Rowland – 23                        2 – Bob Tice – 18 
“Losers of the Week”  -  “A” Flight – Clive Taylor & John Gomez – 10 
                                       “B” Flight – Bob Clow & Jim Magill – 7 
“Skins” – Carlos Ramirez (#3, 10, 15, & 18), Oscar Rowland (#5), & Bob Tice (#14) 



 Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

October 3, 2018 
MINUTES  

 
 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:45 p.m. and led the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 1st VP Chris Wilkeson, 2nd VP Jon Evans, 
Directors Gary Bradford,  Greg Brack, Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Steve McCain and Shannon Van-
Druff.  Absent was Treasurer Rod Smith.  A quorum was present.  Three (3) members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Brack and approved 
“to accept the September 5, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball – Absent, no report 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder – Absent, no report  
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson – Dudley reported that there was no correspondence with 
SCGA this past month. 

 
Secretary’s Report: Ted Horton 
Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand. 

• Get well cards in August:  
• Gary & Sue Sell – granddaughter Morgan Furlong recovering from Guillaume Barre 

Disease 
• Sympathy cards in August:   

• Mike & betty Cannavino – loss of son to cancer 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Rod Smith  
The September 2018 Check Register shows an ending balance of $20,328.91.  Treasurer Smith’s re-
ports were reviewed in his absence but discussion was limited until he is available. 
 
Handicap Report:  1st Vice President Chris Wilkeson  
1st Vice President Wilkeson reported that during the month of September 2018:  86 indexes went down; 
92 remained the same; 70 went up; 5 members had no index; 11 members have a local index (over 
36.4); 1 member has a reduced index; and, 2 members have a modified index.  973 rounds were posted 
by 179 members; Numerous rounds were not posted due to the computer being down; 6 cards were 
turned in with the wrong date or had no date.  We are still having a problem with members posting 
scores on the wrong date.   
Reminder – “Use the GHIN/SCGA Posting App on your smart phone”.  Handicap Chairman Wilkeson 
offered to spend some time in the posting room after Wednesday golf to help members to learn to utilize 
the Posting App. 
 
Major Tournaments:  2nd VP Jon Evans  
2nd VP Jon Evans reported on the following events: 

• Member Guest – Paradise Classic – September 7&8, 2018 - 32 teams (64 players) partici-
pated, three groups more than last year.  It was suggested that we might abandon the Mem-
ber Guest until there is more enthusiasm for the event.  

• Stag Day – September 29, 2018 – 101 players participated and 338 raffle tickets were sold.  
Financial goals were met for the event.  Various sales approaches were discussed to improve 



the marketing next year.  Teeing up at noon was suggested for next year’s event. 
• The board discussed how to thank the women who assisted with the Stag Day tournament.  It 

was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by 1st VP Wilkeson and approved “to hold an 
appreciation luncheon for people who have been helpful to the CLMGC throughout the 
year – details to be determined”.  Board members were asked to suggest names for con-
sideration to President Montgomery. 

• Member Member – November 17 & 18, 2018 – the committee is working on securing the tee 
prizes. 

• Player of the Year recognition – Chairman Evans will calculate results for board review. 
 

Wednesday Game:  Gary Bradford  
Director Bradford reported that September contributions were $79 to the Veterans’ Day fund and $199 
to the Picnic fund.  The average number of Wednesday players in September was 85. Director Bradford 
reported that: 

• WiFi has been installed in the Magnolia room; 
• The SCGA Tournament software (TMP) appears to meet the needs for Wednesday games.  

The software is offered for free by the SCGA.  It was moved by Director Kamashian, sec-
onded by Director Bradford and approved “to request that SCGA Consultant Larry Cloud 
be invited to conduct a training class for selected CLMGC members on the use of the 
software at a fee not to exceed $250”.   

• Noting that the above software resides on the SCGA system and that we will access it 
through the internet, Director Bradford suggested that it will be necessary to upgrade our 
computer.  After discussion, it was moved by Director Kamashian, seconded by Director 
Brack and approved that “CLMGC purchase a large screen laptop compatible with the 
new software with money from reserves at a cost not to exceed $1,500.”  It was noted 
that the software will automatically post Wednesday game scores with the SCGA, 
 

Membership & Rules:  Greg Brack  
Director Brack’s report presented the following:  There are 255members.  91 renewals were done online 
(35.68%).  There are 3 Junior Members, 1 Social Member and one (1) new member (Randy Moore) this 
month.  There were no rules issues in this period. 

• The renewal process was discussed.  SCGA reportedly will send out reminders and Director 
Brack will draft an informative reminder to be sent out through GHIN on November 1st, 2018. 

• A rules seminar to discuss Changes in the Rules for 2019 has been scheduled for December 
11th, 2018 at 4:30 PM to 6:30 PM in the Magnolia Room.  Light refreshments will be provided. 

   
Public Relations: Joe Kamashian 
Director Kamashian reported that the Bulletin is out and again requested additional articles.   Director 
Kamashian noted that the Bulletin Sponsors are appreciative of the recognition from the Wednesday 
Game feature mailing and the monthly Bulletin exposure.  It was suggested that the Sponsors be invited 
to the proposed “appreciation luncheon”. 
 
Green Committee: Shannon VanDruff 
Director VanDruff reported that:  

• Pump equipment is being installed at the 11th tee for the greens potable water system; 
• Suckers are being removed from trees throughout the course; 
• Goose grass has been sprayed; 
• The irrigation leak near the 5th tee has been repaired; 
• Hedges will be removed at the front tee at the 8th hole and replaced with acceptable plant-

ings; 
• Outside Annual Memberships are down 17% but revenue is up $2,461. 
• Chicken wire fencing is being considered for installation on the split rail fencing to the right of 

the 16th hole; 



• Greens were flushed last maintenance day to reduce salt accumulations. 
 

Social Committee:  Steve McCain  
Director McCain reported on the following: 

• The Men’s Club Picnic at Holiday Harbor – September 19th – Director McCain thanked the 
Board for the assistance with setup and tear down at Holiday Harbor. 

• Member Member – November 17 & 18, 2018 – committee is currently working on luncheon 
arrangements. 

• Christmas Tournament – It was suggested that the tournament golf be coordinated with 2019 
Board Installation, CLAPPS Past President presentations, and Player of the Year Awards 
coupled with a dinner including our spouses. 

 
President’s Report:  Travis Montgomery 
President Montgomery discussed the following: 

• Busy September – President Montgomery thanked the Board for their efforts this month; 
• Board of Directors Elections – Ballots have been mailed out and are due back by October 

30th, 2018.  Ballots will be counted on November 6, 2018 and the results will be announced at 
the November 7, 2018 Board meeting. 

• Directors Job Descriptions – job descriptions have been emailed to all directors for their sug-
gested corrections &/or additions and return to President Montgomery before the November 
Board meeting; 

• Veteran’s Day Contribution – President Montgomery noted that he will be presenting a check 
in the amount of collections from the weekly Wednesday 50/50 pot to the City of Canyon 
Lake for the Veteran’s Day Celebration this November, 2018; 

• Posting room computer – President Montgomery thanked Director Brack for donating a re-
placement computer in the posting room; 

• 2019 Tournament Schedule – we need to develop the proposed 2019 schedule for discus-
sion.  Avoid the conflict of Stag Day and Octoberfest if possible.  President Montgomery will 
submit proposed 2019 dates for use of the Magnolia room and other POA facilities on No-
vember 1, 2018 to the POA. 

 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – November 7, 2018 – 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by 2nd VP Evans and approved 
“to adjourn at 3:35 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

October 02, 2018 
 
 

Call to Order: 1:03 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Mary Burns, 
Barbara Horrigan, Marilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy, Barbara Spraul 
 
Absent:   Sue Sell 
 
Pledge of Allegiance Led by Linda Hudson 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by Marilyn Bridges and seconded by Norma Yarbrough to approve the 
minutes as presented from the September 04, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in 
attendance with none opposed. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
 
President Ura Furry 
Thank you to the committee for a great Member/Member tournament.  Congratulations to the gross and net flight 
winners. 
Committee sign ups are out, be sure to sign up to help out with the 2019 CLWGC tournaments. 
We donated $200.00 to the Niners for their Scholarship tournament. 
The changes to the bylaws have been sent to the membership and will be voted on at the November 
Board Meeting 
 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood 
The treasurers report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demonstrated it 
balanced with the current bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made, seconded and carried, the 
Treasurers Report was approved as presented. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 
The next tournament is The Turkey Shoot, Sunday, November 11.  The Committee has decided to ask for toy 
donations as part of the December 11 Christmas tournament. 
 
Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 
Most improved golfers for September are: KK Beecher, Judy Kim, Linda Helmer and Linda Keilty  
 
Tuesday Tournament:   Barbara Horrigan 
Low Gross: Jeanette Williams  92       Low Net:  Lorrie Sjomeling. 67 
In 2019 the majority of games on Pick Your Own Tuesdays will be 4 person team games. 
 
Recording Secretary       Mary Burns       No Report  
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough        No Report 
      



Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell      No Report 
 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges          No Report 
 
Social Chair Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy        No Report     
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
 
Mark Lauder, Gold Course Superintendent 
 
Red ants:  The flags that mark the site of the nest are sprayed:  They continue to be a problem, more flags will be 
provided. 

Greens:  Have high salt levels and are being saturated to lower the salt levels.  Once we have rain, the problem 
will go away. 

Hole #16:  The wet area is caused by a local homeowner over watering the drought tolerant areas, and leaving 
their hose running. 

Hole #5:  The irrigation leak has been fixed. 

Hole #13 and 17:  Should be open soon. 

A plan for teeing ground landscape will be presented at the next meeting. Trees will be trimmed on maintenance 
day.   

Sal Medina and Steve Schneider, Operations 

The parking lot contractors are meeting with the POA; a plan has been submitted for review.   

The fish will be relocated once the process of water removal from the pond has started. 

Drought tolerant plants on hole #s 1, 2, 3,12, 16 will be cut back. 

Pat Kemball, Golf Course Professional 

Wire fencing was suggested for the lower area of the split rail fence on hole #16. no action was taken on this.  

Also suggested, marking the roped off areas where new sod has been planted 

TWG 

Plans when the course reopens are:  Widening the cart path by the green on hole #6 and creating a path from 
the cart path to the green on the white tees on hole #4.  

The Green Committee is dark during over seeding.  The next meeting will be November 8th, in the Magnolia 
Room, 1pm. 

Question from the Board:  Drought tolerant plants around the Tee Areas of holes 6,7, plants need to be cleared 
due to a potential fire hazard. 

Sunshine  Lila Gann     (Not Present) 

SB&R                Darlene Cortez 
September competition at Seven Hills, the team earned 72 points, for a season total of 432 points.  The next 
competition is at Glen Ivy Golf Club, Corona. 



SCGA Delegate Ina Pickard 
Any interest in SCGA tournaments can be found on the SCGA website, www.scga.org. 
Discussion about whether this position is needed.  All information is found on the website and members 
are notified of upcoming events. 
 
CLIPPS                   Valerie Montgomery 
Working on the nine hole Christmas tournament for past presidents. 
Donated $100 to the Niners Scholarship Tournament. 
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison          Barbara Spraul      
The Niners fundraiser at BJs Restaurant earned $133.00 for their Scholarship fund. Additional area of the restau-
rant will be reserved next year to allow for decreased wait times.. 
 
Big Sister/Little Sister          Ellie Clow      Not Present     
 
Old Business      None 
 
New Business 
Should dues be raised or remain the same.  
After much discussion it was decided that membership dues will remain at $82.00.  
  
Meeting Adjourned       1:30 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary E. Burns 
Recording Secretary 

Don’t Forget! 

2019 Rules Seminar 

The Men’s Golf Club will be hosting the second annual Rules Seminar on Tues-
day, December 11th from 4:30 to 6:30 in the Magnolia Room. The USGA has 
made sweeping changes in the Rules of Golf that will take effect on January 1st 
2019.  
Pat Kemball, our PGA Professional will be explaining the many rules changes and 
how they will affect your game.  There is limited space available so sign up in the 
pro shop early to reserve your spot.  
It is every golfer’s responsibility to know the rules of the game so make plans to 
attend on December 11th and be informed. 
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